March 10, 2005 _

On Thursday, March 10, 2005 et 7:00 p.m,, Chairman James Schoenike called the
monthly Town of Ashippun board meeting to order. Pledge to the flag was given. The
clerk verified that meeting notices were properly given. Roll call was taken with
Chairman James Schoenike, Supervisor LeRoy Rupnow, Supervisor Roger Kopfer, and
Clerk/Treasurer Evangeline Kuehl as all being present. _

The clerk read the February 10, 2005 board meeting minutes. Supervisor Kopfer
made a motion to approve the minutes as read, seconded by Supervisor Rupnow. All in
favor, Motion carried. .

Public Input — Syl Hoerth commented that Mr. Oschmann was here several times
and now was told he should be going to the County. Planning commission tumed down
the Kehl issue. Was anyone from the Board at the County public hearing? Person
buying property should make zoning change. Bili Bremer — County is getting 35% of our
taxes. Are any meetings held between County and town chairman and supervisors?
Wiilard Oschmann’s project should have roads built to Town specs, Is the road in
Willow Creck 1aid out to the lot line? There is a shared driveway on Filmore Road. How
and when did that happen? :

Treasurer’s report was read by Clerk/Treasurer Evangeline Kuehl, Supervisor
Rupnow made a motion to accept the report as presented, seconded by Supervisar Kopfer.
All in favor, Motion carried.

Presentation of bills was made by Clerk/Treasurer Evangeline Kuehl. Discussion.
Supervisor Kopfer made a motion to pay the bills as presented, seconded by Supervisor
Rupnow. All in favor, Motion carried.

Police report by Officer Eric Figsher. Busy month for all three areas.

Planning commission minutes read by Clerk/Treasurer Kuehl. Supervisor Kopfer
made a motion to accept the minutes as read, seconded by Supervisor Rupnow. Allin
favor. Motion carried.

Four Winds Subdivision — Dehligha Sebastian was present. Discussion,
Wondering if Town would be interested in having a curb at entrance to subdivision, on
Rooseveit Road. Electric Company to take care of street lights. Sebastian’s will pay the
cost.

Don Christopherson read Building Inspector’s report for February.

Road report made by Clerk Kuehl and Chairman Schoenike, in the absence of
Lany Krier. Men are busy keeping roads in driving condition and fixing equipment.

Brian Shanklin - Discussion. Town concerned about outside conditions, Should
keep things cleaned up. Mr. Shankiin asked who to see about putting up a two-car garage.

Adoption of Code of Ordinances — Land Division ordinance is not included in the
ordinances. Will be done later this year. Discussion. Supervisor Rupnow made a motion
to adopt the new code of ordinances, seconded by Supervisor Kopfer. All in favor.
Motion carried.

Correspondence — Clerk/Treasurer Kuehl stated there are some delinquent
personal property taxes for this ycar, What can be done to collect the money? Chairman
Schoenike will make personal visit to the people.

Public Input — Bill Bremer asked how long tapes, from the meetings, must be kept?
He wants copies from January, February, and March meetings. Also from future
meetings.

Supervisor Kopfer made a motion to adjoum the meeting, seconded by Supervisor
Rupnow. All in favor. Motion carried. 7:40 p.m.
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